St. Charles Parish
Planning Board of Commissioners
August 6, 2009


Minutes


PZHO-2009-12 requested by Lucas Sider for special permission to operate the following home occupation – “Top Notch Construction, LLC” – a residential repair company at 427 Giacomo Street, Norco.  Zoning District R-1A.  Council District 6. 

Mr. Romano:  Mr. Sider completed an application to use 427 Giacomo St. as the domicile for Top Notch Construction, a residential repair contractor, on July 8. 

The request appears before the Commission because of the need for licensing by State Licensing Board for Contractors:

· Residential renovations valued from $7,500 to $75,000 require Home Improvement    Registration.  

· Residential renovation or new construction valued over $75,000 require a Residential Contractors’ License

· Commercial renovations or new construction valued over $50,000 require a Commercial Contractors’ License. 

Site inspection revealed no code violations, and no complaints or code violations are on file.  The applicant has been advised that issuance of a Home Occupation permit does not negate restrictive covenants.  The proposed business appears to meet the general parameters of the home occupation regulations.  The Department recommends approval.

Mr. Booth:  We’ll open the public hearing on PZHO-2009-12.  Anyone here to speak in favor of this particular application?  State your name and address for the record.

Lucas Sider, I live at 427 Giacomo Street and I’m just looking for the approval to run a small residential and commercial repair company.  There will be no materials at the house.  No signage, just my truck and a small 5 x 8 enclosed trailer.  

Mr. Booth:  As stated before we expect that your neighbors know that a business is being conducted there. It would just be an office.  Anyone else to speak in favor of the application, please step forward.  Anyone to speak in opposition of this application, please step forward.  Hearing none, the public hearing is closed on this application.  Any Commission question or discussion?  Please cast your vote.

YEAS:

Wolfe, Dufrene, Booth, Gibbs, Clulee, Foster

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Becnel

Mr. Booth:  That passes unanimously with Mr. Becnel being absent this evening.  Mr. Sider on September 8th, you need to be at the Council Chamber for that hearing. 

